LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 31, 2021

TO: Honorable Garnet Coleman, Chair, House Committee on County Affairs

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3428 by Krause (Relating to the compensation of criminal law magistrates appointed for certain
district courts and criminal county courts at law in Tarrant County.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would repeal the Government Code provision that provides that the salary of a full-time criminal law
magistrate appointed for certain district courts and criminal county courts at law in Tarrant County cannot
exceed an amount equal to 90 percent of the sum of the state base salary paid to a district judge as set by the
General Appropriations Act and the maximum amount of county contributions and supplements allowed by law
to be paid to a district judge.

According to the Office of Court Administration, no significant fiscal impact to the state court system is
anticipated.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Admin
LBB Staff: JMc, AF, CMA, ANE
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